Nottingham Crown Court disrupted by gas leak
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Nottingham Crown Court has encountered a significant disruption due to a reported gas leak, leading to a partial shutdown of the facility. The incident has resulted in the suspension of several court cases and the temporary relocation of prisoners in custody to Nottingham Magistrates’ Court.
The situation unfolded when a dock officer alerted the judge in courtroom three about the gas leak, prompting immediate action. The dock officer stated, “I am sorry, your honour, but there has been a gas leak and we are evacuating the docks.” This unexpected announcement led to confusion among those present in the court, with several hearings halted on the spot. 
Witnessing the commotion, a barrister expressed astonishment, saying, “After everything that has been happening in this building recently you really couldn’t make it up.” Another court user, who chose to remain anonymous, commented on the uncertainties surrounding the situation: “It’s a gas leak, or at least an alleged gas leak. Who knows what it is?” Furthermore, an additional court user noted, “This building is not that old but seemingly everything is happening to it at the moment. We were only told this morning that courtrooms four and five, which have been shut for two months, are going to be opening again on Monday, but who knows if that will happen or not? We were told things were ‘on the up’ and now this has happened.”
As part of the response to the gas leak, officers were directed to report to the lower court at Carrington Street. Meanwhile, two gas engineers were seen working inside the building to evaluate the situation. As of now, the court has not undergone a complete evacuation, and officials are yet to confirm the nature of the gas leak and its implications.
The Nottinghamshire Live court reporter noted that this incident marks yet another chapter in the ongoing issues faced by the Canal Street facility. Earlier in the year, reports indicated that prisoners were not being transported to the cells due to inadequate heating, causing further delays for those involved in legal proceedings. Additionally, there had been reports about the uncomfortable conditions in courtroom five, where temperatures dropped to around 9°C, and water was observed dripping onto seating areas.
The current event compels many court users to reflect on the challenges that have affected the court's operations, with Nottinghamshire Live contacting the Ministry of Justice for a response regarding the ongoing issues at Nottingham Crown Court.
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